
September 2023

Arty Facts
Newsletter of the Huachuca Art Association, Inc.
1835 Paseo San Luis - Sierra Vista, AZ ~ 520-803-1078 ~ www.huachuca-art.com____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Volume 54, Issue 09

GALLERY HOURS ~ Tuesday-Saturday 11 AM - 5 PM

This Month's Featured Artists ~Our Students!

Please join us for a reception in
honor of our Student Artists on

Saturday, September 2nd 3-5 PM
Our Students’ Artwork will be on display

at the studio until September 24th!

Please stop by Tues-Sat 11 AM-5 PM
to admire and enjoy their pieces:

1835 Paseo San Luis - Sierra Vista, AZ

In this issue …
Pg. 2 - letter from our president
Pg. 3 - HAA board members & staff,

gallery map, HAA library
Pg. 4 - member news & information
Pg. 5 - member websites,

WHC of SV announcement,
classes & workshops

Pg. 6 - classes & workshops cont.

Outline of Events for more information, check pgs. 5 & 6.

UPCOMING
● Sat, Sept 2nd: Advance Alcohol Inks w/Darlene Wilkinson, 10 AM-12 PM
● Sat, Sept 2nd: Student’s Showcase - Featured Artists Reception, 3-5 PM
● Sun, Sept 3rd: Beginner Alcohol Inks w/Darlene Wilkinson, 1-3 PM
● Sat, Sept 16th: FREE Kids Acrylic Paint Pouring Flowers w/Joanne Berry, 10 AM-12 PM
● Sat, Sept 23rd: Beach Shore Pour Painting w/Jayne Almodovar, 11 AM-2 PM
● Sat, Sept 30th: Finishing Gourds Workshop w/Amy Gelley & Sue Ziegler, 10 AM-1 PM

WEEKLY
● Tuesdays 9 AM-12 PM,Oil Painting Class w/Joanne Berry
● Tuesdays 5:20-6:20 PM & Wednesdays 4-5 PM, Kids Art Classes w/Nathaniel & Sarah



● A Letter From Our President - Liz Horning

Happy September! Artyfolks,

Well, what a bummer of a summer this has been. But for a few kind-of-rainy
days and the odd violent, but very brief, downpour, it has been, up until now at
least, truly the most pathetic monsoon I’ve ever seen, (outside of Phoenix
anyway). The season should be coming to a close pretty soon, but up until this
week, I’ve barely had a weed to whack. I guess I shouldn’t complain about that,
but at the moment, I don’t have a whole lot else to complain about.

Preparations for Art in the Park have been going very well, and Lois reports
that almost all our available vendor spaces have been filled. Now I’m just
praying that this year’s reluctant monsoon will finally get its act together, do its
thing, and cooperate at least enough to green up the grass in the park.

Meanwhile, at the Gallery in September, we will have a new show – our
annual Student Show, presenting the work of many of the people who have
taken classes and workshops with us over the past year. This is one of the very
few shows for which you do not need to be an HAA member to exhibit your
work in the gallery. It will be open to adults and children alike, and the
reception will be on Saturday, September 2, from 3-5pm, as usual.

Speaking of shows, at the last meeting of the Board, we decided to go back
to having new featured artists every month. But now, to ease the burden on the
hanging crew, we’ll only be doing the full change out every other month. We’re
hoping that this will provide more opportunities for people to be featured artists,
and also give us a fresh look and a new reception every month. It also means
that Sue Ziegler will be looking for more people who’d like to be featured, so if
you are one of those people, let her know.

Also, for the studio, Nathaniel Zorat-Russell has proposed something that
would be novel for us – a class for all ages, to be held on Sundays. Parents
could bring their children if they wished (or not) and everybody would get to
participate in the art activities together. More information on that will be
forthcoming soon.

Enjoy what’s left of the summer of ’23 and be kind to every tarantula you meet,

Liz
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HAA BOARD MEMBERS AND STAFF

President
Elizabeth Horning 520-803-7157 lhorningfa@q.com

Vice President
Teresa Ebbs 520-227-2163 kayebbs@yahoo.com

Secretary
Sue Ziegler 520-803-0087 sueonly6@gmail.com

Treasurer
Lois Bravo 520-803-0584 libravo@live.com

Membership
Darlene Wilkinson 540-308-0993 artysdarlene@gmail.com

Board of Directors
Naomi Blackwell
Lois Bravo
Teresa Ebbs
Elizabeth Horning
Mary Ann Kozel
Gabrielle LaFargue
Anne Lopes
Phil Micheau
Joan Sarraf
Lisa Tabor
Darlene Wilkinson
Sean Yeterian
Sue Ziegler

520-732-8906
520-803-0584
520-227-2163
520-803-7157
520-224-8289
520-732-3458
520-220-2670
520-559-1619
443-833-5560
520-559-0599
540-308-0993
520-559-1619
520-803-0087

naomi.Blackwell@gmail.com
libravo@live.com
kayebbs@yahoo.com
lhorningfa@q.com
mkozelpt@yahoo.com
gjlafargue@gmail.com
aclopes65@aol.com
pcmich1@yahoo.com
jasarraf1@gmail.com
patriotcrafts@earthlink.net
artysdarlene@gmail.com
sean.yeterian@gmail.com
sueonly6@gmail.com

Art in the Park
Lois Bravo 520-803-0584 libravo@live.com

Gallery Directors
Teresa Ebbs
Joan Sarraf
Sue Ziegler

520-227-2163
443-833-5560
520-803-0087

kayebbs@yahoo.com
jasarraf1@gmail.com
sueonly6@gmail.com

Programs & Workshops
Sue Ziegler 520-803-0087 sueonly6@gmail.com

Publicity
Elizabeth Horning
Betsy Brown

520-803-7157
520-982-0482

lhorningfa@q.com
overtheedgeart@gmail.com

Gallery Art Cards
Robert Harris lionsgatephoto@live.com

Historian
John Marvin 520-803-6697 johntheflycaster@gmail.com

Website & Facebook
Beverley Hughes 505-999-7778 web@huachuca-art.com

Arty Facts Editor
Nicole Shelton 520-508-3705 ncshelton84@gmail.com

~ FOR ALARM ~
Please call Lois Bravo (425-218-2686)

As an alternative, please call Wendy Curtiss (505-401-9386)
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Member News and Information

MEMBERS ONLY OPEN STUDIO

Every Thursday and Friday
from 11 AM - 4 PM in the Studio.

Join other members
to work on your projects.
Bring a lunch if you'd like!

LOOKING
FOR MONTHLY

FEATURED ARTISTS!
If you’re interested, please contact

Sue Ziegler at 520-803-0087 or
sueonly6@gmail.com.

Do you have information
you want featured in the

newsletter?

Please submit your
information to the Arty
Facts Editor by the 15th

of the month.

Thank you!

Nicole Shelton
520-508-3705
ncshelton84@gmail.com

Marketing & P.R.
Committee

If you would like to volunteer to help the
committee or if you have any BRIGHT
IDEAS! to help bring more attention and
customers to the gallery, please contact,
Naomi at: naomi.blackwell@gmail.com, or
Beverley at: web@huachuca-art.com, or
Mary Ann at: mkozelpt@yahoo.com

Extra helpers are
always welcome on
Hanging Day!
Several 2 person
crews to help hang
and arrange table
art help the day go
smoothly. If you
can help, please
stop by the studio
on Hanging Day.

We are still looking to schedule more FREE
kid’s workshops and classes for the year!

Please sign up with Sue (520-803-0087) if you are willing
to teach a workshop or class for the youth in our
community. Thanks to a generous donation in memory of
Gail Klien we are able to offer this program at no cost to
you, the teacher.

Please give of your time and talent and help us to
bring the joy of art to the youth in our community!

Scheduling now for Fall Workshops and Classes!

If you are interested in teaching one, please call Sue Ziegler at
520-803-0087 or email her at sueonly6@gmail.com

FRIENDLY REMINDER: Board meetings are held on the second Monday of the month at 10 AM.
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MEMBER WEBSITES
Note from the Editor: If you have a website address you would like to be featured here or need yours to be
updated, please email me, Nicole at ncshelton84@gmail.com by the 15th. Thank you!

Robert Harris www.lionsgatephoto.com Leta Myers www.letasgallery.com

Doug Hocking www.doughocking.com Yvonne Navarro www.yvonnenavarro.com

Ruth Ann LeFebvre www.ralefebvre.com Roderick Stevens www.yesitsapainting.com

Robert Luedtke www.luedtkefineart.com Deb Warner www.cochiseartisans.com

Cindi Mapes www.designsbycindi.com Nathaniel Zoret-Russell www.deadfallartcollective.com

Phil Micheau www.alberta.smugmug.com

Attention Artists of All Mediums, not including Table Art or Jewelry.
The Warrior Healing Center, which assists all Veterans with 50 programs and is located across the street
from HAA, is looking for artists to share their time and talents by offering art classes to veterans. They are
also looking for more artists to feature on their many brightly painted and lighted halls, which currently
feature paintings by Pam Carona, Sue Thatcher, and the late Jack Miller, as well as other artists, including
photographers. If you would like to show for sale there, please bring in your art to the Center with tags that
include your Name, the Title of your art, and Price. Also a list for Kathy, with the same info plus your
contact info. They will hang them for you and if a piece sells, the Warrior Healing Center gets 20%
commission. This is great for name recognition, not to mention the help to our community, plus you could
add to your art's title card, “See more at the Huachuca Art Association Studio, across the street!” If you
have any questions or would like to volunteer to teach an art class at the center, please call Sue Thatcher
520-266-4508. She has enjoyed both teaching and showing there over the years!

Classes & Workshops
OUR CALENDAR OF EVENTS, CLASSES & WORKSHOPS IS ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE AT OUR WEBSITE & ON FACEBOOK

Finishing Gourds Workshop
w/Amy Gelley and Sue Zieger

Saturday, Sept. 30th, from 10 AM - 1 PM
Cost: $25

They will demonstrate how to use alcohol ink, gourd ink dye
and acrylics on gourds. By the end of the workshop you will

have a finished gourd to take home.

Please register at the Gallery.
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Classes and Workshops continued…

Beach Shore Pour Painting with Jayne Almadovar

● Saturday, September 23rd, from 11 AM - 2 PM
Cost: $30

Bring a lunch! Supplies are included.

Please register at the Gallery.

Through a generous donation given in memory of Gail Klein,

the Huachuca Art Association is currently offering FREE Art Classes

to the children in our community, ages 8-16. All supplies included.

Acrylic Paint Pouring Flowers w/Joanne Berry
Saturday, September 16th

10 AM-12 PM
Please wear old clothes for the class! Register at the Gallery.

ALCOHOL INKS with Darlene Wilkinson
ADVANCED -
● Saturday, September 2nd, from 10 AM - 12 PM

Cost: $20
BEGINNER -
● Sunday, September 3rd, from 1 - 3 PM

Cost: $15

Register at the Gallery or call Darlene at 540-308-0993
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